Lyndhurst Community Primary School

Hill Street, Dukinfield, Cheshire. SK16 4JS

Tel: 0161 330 7220 Fax: 0161 308 2498

admin@lyndhurst-primary.co.uk www.lyndhurst.tameside.sch.uk



May 26th 2016

Dear Parents/Carers,

The school carpark

Over the last few years, I have written out to parents on a number of occasions regarding the use of the carpark and concerns for the safety of adults and children. As a parent of children attending the school, I have had my own concerns too.

Unfortunately, the situation has not improved and further concerns were raised and discussed at our most recent Governor's meeting.

As a result, the Governors have decided that access to the carpark will now have to be limited to staff, official visitors and "Blue Badge" holders at the start and end of each day.

I appreciate that this may be inconvenient for you, but it is common practice in many schools, and the decision has been made purely on the grounds of Health and Safety.

Please remember that parking on the road needs to be away from the zigzag lines and double yellow lines so you may need to allow a little more time in order to ensure your child arrives on time.

Thank you for your co-operation in this matter.

N. chaltor

Yours sincerely

Mr. Neal Charlton

Chair of Governors